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3 PRIMROSE STREET 

 NEWTOWN, CT 06470  

TEL. (203) 270-4221 

 

BOARD OF FINANCE  

MINUTES  

REGULAR MEETING  

3 Primrose Street – Council Chambers 

Thursday, September 22, 2022 at 7:30 p.m. 

 

These minutes are subject to approval by the Board of Finance 

 

Present: John Madzula, Steven Goodridge, Sandy Roussas, Laura Miller, Chandravir Ahuja and Erica Sullivan 

Also Present: First Selectman Dan Rosenthal, Finance Director, Bob Tait and one member of the Public 
 

Chair Madzula called the meeting to order at 7:32 p.m. Attendees saluted the American Flag.  
 

Voter Comments 

Glenn Boyle, 23 Park Ln – Mr. Boyle read that the public is encouraged to attend and as a retired accountant 

he wanted to come and hear about the Board of Finance’s work and discussion. 
 

Communications  

Chair Madzula noted a communication from BOE Member, Jennifer Larkin, regarding BOE CFF/CIP Sub 

Committee that was held on September 15th.  Also, a communication from the First Selectman about 

NUSAR’s diveathon fundraiser that was held on September 17th. 
 

Minutes 

Erica Sullivan moved to approve the minutes from September 12, 2022. Steve Goodridge seconded. (Erica 

Sullivan abstained).  All in favor and motion passes.  
 

First Selectman’s Report 

The First Selectman noted he made a report at the joint Legislative Council meeting (and to the Board of 

Finance) last night. Chair Madzula inquired about paving. The First Selectman shared from a budgeting 

standpoint there is no cause for concern and the paving and chip sealing plan has continued. 
 

Finance Director’s Report  

Finance Director, Bob Tait, reported that we are in the time of year when three fiscal years can be discussed.  

The auditors plan to come Monday to look at the previous fiscal year.  Mr. Tait went over the current budget 

year and noted the Board of Finance will look at next year’s budget in October. The report tonight consisted 

of revenues (current taxes which are highlighted 0.5% better than expected), intergovernmental revenues, 

investment income shortfall among other monies (see attached). Mr. Tait commented that expenditures will 

be discussed at a later date.  

 
 

New Business 

1. Board of Education Non-Lapsing Account 
Sandy Roussas made a motion to amend the agenda to add discussion and possible action on the Board of 

Education Non-Lapsing account. Erica Sullivan seconded. All in favor and motion passes. 
 

Sandy Roussas made a recommendation to transfer $237,879 into the Board of Education Non-

Lapsing account according to the designations request by the Board of Education.  Erica Sullivan 

seconded. All in favor and motion passes.  
 

 Ms. Sullivan inquired about the educational component regarding the use and maintenance of the 
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chillers for the Reed School. Ms. Roussas commented that the statute is likely written to be rather general 

and the phrase “educational needs” can be open to interpretation. Chair Madzula shared with the Board his 

views about the lack of discussion regarding this at the LC meeting last night. Ms. Miller asked about the 

history of the Non-Lapsing account and the specifics of SPED expenditures.  
 

 

2. FISH Grant 

Chandravir Ahuja made a motion to accept the grant from FISH of Newtown. Sandy Roussas 

seconded. All in favor and motion passes.  

         The money in the FISH account has been granted to the Human Services department to helps to 

provide rides to doctors appointments or other critical needs.  
 

3. Letter to the Editor from the Board of Finance 
Sandy Roussas made a motion to amend the agenda to add discussion only Charter Revision recommendation 

Letter to the Editor on behalf of the Board of Finance. Laura Miller seconded. All in favor and motion passes. 
 

Chair Madzula spoke with the Board about how to share the importance the Board’s work. Ms. Roussas noted 

the letter conveyed the sentiment about the value the Board of Finance. Mr. Ahuja commented about making 

a suggestion to eliminate the redundancy rather than the Board as a whole. The Board plans to review again at 

the next meeting.  
 

 Unfinished Business 

 ARP Committee Report 

 Ms. Sullivan shared the Committee just approved $485,000 towards housing stabilization, Dickinson Park 

pavilion and bathroom, bike park, sidewalks on Glen Road and ETH. (More information can be found on 

the ARP Committee meeting minutes). 
 

 Recycling Committee Report 

 No Report 
 

Voter Comments 

Glenn Boyle, 23 Park Ln, commented about bringing his recycling to the transfer station.  
 

Announcements 

None 
 

Adjournment 

Erica Sullivan made a motion to adjourn. Laura seconded. All members were in favor and the meeting was 

adjourned at 8:36pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kiley Morrison Gottschalk, Clerk 

 

 

Attachments 

Communications 

Finance Director Documents 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 3 

 

Communication #1 
 

From: Dan Rosenthal <dan.rosenthal@newtown-ct.gov> 

Date: September 13, 2022 at 10:37:22 AM EDT 

To: Ed Schierloh <ednewtown21@gmail.com>, Maureen Crick Owen <maureencrickowen@gmail.com>, Jeffrey Capeci 

<jeff@thecapecis.com>, John Madzula <jsmbofnewtown@gmail.com> 

Subject: Fwd: NUSAR diveathon fund raiser 

 

FYI 

---------- Forwarded message --------- 

From: Applied Rescue <appliedrescue@att.net> 

Date: Tue, Sep 13, 2022 at 9:31 AM 

Subject: NUSAR diveathon fund raiser 

To: Dan Rosenthal <dan.rosenthal@newtown-ct.gov>, Michael McCarthy <chief@nusar.org> 

 

Dan please extend an invitation to the Board of Selectmen, Finance committee and legislative council to attend NUSAR's diveathon fund 

raiser this Saturday 9/17/2022 from noon till 8 pm at Eichler's cove town park    Nusar will be rotating divers in the water the entire time.   

 

Be Safe 

Michael D McCarthy 

Chief NUSAR 

 

--  

Daniel Rosenthal 

First Selectman 

Town of Newtown 

3 Primrose Street 

Newtown, CT . 06470 

Tel:  203-270-4201 

Cell:  203-948-4994 

 

 

 

Communication #2 

 
From: "Zukowski, Deborra" <zukowskid_boe@newtown.k12.ct.us> 
Date: September 9, 2022 at 5:00:05 PM EDT 
To: Jeff Capeci <jeff@thecapecis.com>, John Madzula <jsmbofnewtown@gmail.com> 
Cc: John Madzula <jsmadzula2@gmail.com>, Christopher Melillo <melilloc@newtown.k12.ct.us>, "Gouveia, Tanja" 
<vadast@newtown.k12.ct.us> 
Subject: Non-Lapsing request 
 

Good afternoon, 

I'd like to request that the Legislative Council / Board of Finance review and act upon, as appropriate, the Board of Education's 

request to move all of its unexpended funds from the 2021-2022 budget, projected to be $237,879, to the Non-lapsing Account. 

 

To see the discussion please review the meeting 

recording: https://viewer.earthchannel.com/PlayerController.aspx?&PGD=newtownct&eID=821,  

timestamp 1:40:25 

 

My apologies for the delay. 

Best regards, 

Deborra Zukowski 

 

Communication #3 
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See below  
---------- Forwarded message --------- 

From: Zukowski, Deborra <zukowskid_boe@newtown.k12.ct.us> 

Date: Thu, Sep 8, 2022 at 11:16 AM 

Subject: CIP 

To: John Madzula <jsmbofnewtown@gmail.com> 

Cc: Christopher Melillo <melilloc@newtown.k12.ct.us>, Bob Gerbert <gerbertr@newtown.k12.ct.us>, John Madzula 

<jsmadzula2@gmail.com> 

 

Dear John, 

On Tuesday, September 6, 2022, the Board of Education approved the Board's CIP requests, as presented by Mr. Gerbert. I 

request that if any member of the Board of Finance has questions, please send them to Mr. Gerbert, CC'ing Mr. Melillo and me. We 

would appreciate having the time to properly consider each concern to better ensure we address it as effectively as possible. 

 

Best regards, 

Deb 
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